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To All Parents/Carers 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION 

Welcome back to a new term and a new year.  With the threat of inclement weather, I would like to 

remind parents that all details relating to school closure will be shared on the school’s website 

www.maestegcs.bridgend.sch.uk.  We will make every reasonable effort to ensure that the school 

remains open to all pupils and staff.    

May I also take this opportunity to remind parents/carers who transport their child/children to and 

from school, to use the designated spaces around the drop off zone and the additional spaces on 

Ffordd Dysgu.  Too many drivers are continuing to drop off children directly at the bottom of the 

steps rather than using the full extent of the ‘drop off’ zone.  This is causing queues to form on 

Ffordd Dysgu and is a potential hazard to pedestrians and other road users. 

School staff and colleagues in the Council’s Transport and Health & Safety Departments are still 

observing cars waiting on double yellow lines, waiting on other prohibited areas and parked on 

footpaths. We have been informed that Council Enforcement Officers will continue to make 

unannounced visits to the site and will issue penalty notices where appropriate.  We have also 

observed cars travelling in excess of the 20 mph speed limit. Such practices increase the danger to 

our pupils as they arrive at and leave school. 

I do appreciate that there is congestion on Fford Dysgu especially at the end of the school day, but 

can I please ask for your cooperation to help ensure that all our pupils are able to travel to and from 

school in safety. 

Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Headteacher 
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